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The Birth and
rowth of
riest Lake

Museum

How did the Priest Lake
Museum Association start?

In 1979, Doug Urquhart, long time friend of
the lake, now deceased, gave Lois Hill $300 to
initiate an effort to organize a group motivated
to collect and preserve the lake’s history. It’s
the result of the tenacious effort of a small
group of volunteers who wanted visitors and

residents to be aware of the area’s past.

Why?

Time brings inevitable changes that tend to
obscure the past. Rugged living conditions and
limited access to the outside world were every-
day fare for early homesteaders, loggers, trap-
pers and business people. Due to their pioneer-
ing efforts, we are able to enjoy, and hopefully
appreciate, our experiences at the lake.
Displays about the lake’s past prompt awareness

»

between the “then” and the “now” that can
result in environmental conservation to pre-

serve the wonderful qualities Priest Lake offers.

What were the initial steps
taken to further the Museum
effort?

As rank amateurs with no museum experience,

it was quickly realized that there was a need to

tap professional expertise. Seminars were
attended, massive correspondence conducted,;
consultants from Idaho State Museum and
Idaho State Historical Association assisted and
guided. By-laws were adopted, officers elected,
artifacts collected, a membership drive mount-
ed; a tax-exempt status acquired — the Museum

was off the launching pad!!

Professional wisdom suggested photographs be
the nucleus for our col-
lection. A 1983 grant
from the Association for
the Arts in Idaho
allowed the Museum
Association to hire a
graduate museologist to
properly lead the way
through a massive photo
collection  campaign,
build two large traveling
exhibits and work with
Museum members on
developing a long-range
plan for preservation of

historical material.

How did it happen that the
Museum is housed in the Luby
Bay Forest Service cabin?.

Several options were explored before settling in
the Luby Bay cabin, including buying the old
Leonard Paul home in Coolin, building a log
structure on donated land and even utilizing a

house trailer tailored to fit our needs.

In 1989, an opportunity occurred to join hands
with the Panhandle National Forest in an
effort called the ‘Luby Bay Project’. It is a part-
nership between the U.S. Forest Service and
The Museum Association. They provide the
site; we provide the show, staff with volunteers
and dispense materials that pertain to the
environment and recreational opportunities in

the area.

The happy culmination of years of waiting and
working came in June 1990 when the Priest
Lake Museum and Visitor Center opened its
doors to the public. Since then it has steadily
grown and thrived, thanks to a supporting com-
munity who protects the past and cares for the

future.
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A Greeting
from the

President

“I would like to take this opportunity
to thank each and every one of you
for your continued financial support
of the Priest Lake Museum. Without
your assistance, the museum would
not be able to provide an “insight”
into the lives of the early pioneer of
Priest Lake. And I hope you had a
chance to visit the Museum last sum-

mer.

Speaking on behalf of the Board of
Directors, we look forward to a stim-
ulating 1998 season and encourage
you to come see us and discover the
exciting outdoor additions (see land-
scape story inside), along with chang-

ing exhibits in the museum.”

o/?&,.
Mission
Statement

The mission of the Priest Lake

Sincerely,

Museum Association is to collect
materials which illuminate the cultur-
al and natural history of the Priest
Lake Region from the past to the pre-

sent.
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Memorial
Weekend ‘97

Board of

Directors

The Museum joined other non-profit and ser-
vice organizations to participate in the Priest
Lake Chamber of Commerce Silent Auction.
Due to the generous contributions of G.G Fisher

and Art Moore, we were able to profit $235.
This next Memorial Week End ‘98, we would
like to participate again and we are looking for
items valued at $50 to $250. CAN YOU HELP?
Please contact Kathryn Pratt, 443-3014.

Kate Batey

Pam Hay

Lois Hill

Regina Manser
Tom McDonough
Kathryn Pratt
Gary Rogers
Mary Rudie
Elenor Smith
Sherry Townsend

Debbie Butler - USES/Board

Liaison

G.G. Fisher - Display Advisor

This Issue:

Co-Editors - Regina Manser & Mary Rudie
Contributors - Kate Batey, Debbie Butler, G.G.
Fisher, Donna Hawley, Regina Manser, Kathryn
Pratt, Gary Rogers, Mary Rudie

Leonard Paul Store Replica

A replica which resembles the original Leonard
Paul Store in Coolin with remarkable likeness,

was designed and executed in miniature for the
Museum by Sylvia Danforth and her husband,
Bob (deceased). Year after year, it
always draws much deserved and
admiring attention from visitors.
We are also indebted to this talent-
ed couple for our miniature Native
American dioramas. The precise
accuracy of their finished pieces is
mind-boggling to the most artistic
viewers. Sylvia stays involved by
“caring” for these displays when-
ever they need “TLC”, and we are
delighted that she will be assisting
with new exhibits to be completed

during the coming year.

WATCH FOR THEM!!



Trip Lightly
Through Our
Garden

An exciting new project is beginning to take

shape within the area circumvented by our
existing parking lot. The Board of Directors
enthusiastically announces The Priest Lake
Museum “NATURE GARDEN”!  This will
become an outdoor extension of the Museum; a
“hands-on” addition to our purpose of exposing
the regional history and natural environment to
the public; a spot where adults and children

alike might investigate with interest and curios-

ity.

Within this circle there will be a variety of
indigenous forest floras; each of the plants
bearing its botanical and common name
accompanied by an explanation. Round wood
stepping-stones will converge at the center of
this short educational pathway where the focal
point will feature an antique sundial obtained
from Clyde and Harriet Allen’s Priest Lake
estate, allowing viewers to tell time in the old
fashioned way! And perhaps a bench or two just
for relaxing and enjoying a warm summer day.
Finally a permanent “special donors plaque”,
where you can have your name affixed or that of
someone dear to you or as a memorial to a
deceased loved one. What a wonderful way to

remember in perpetuity!

Of course, it’s a beautiful idea! But, as usual,

Remember your loved ones and friends with
| y
| a memorial to The Priest Lake Museum.

| Memorial for:

3
Q
3

Address:

] City:
I Amount: $
L General fund[ | “Nature Garden” | ]_I

|
|
|
|
I
I
l
Whom to notify: |
|
I
I
|
i
|
I

————

PLMA is especially grateful to our 1997 bene-

beautiful ideas require energy, talent, dedication
and money to become beautiful realities! That’s
where YOU come in. The Board of Directors is
so optimistic about the hoped-for support of this
project that the pathways have been laid and
planting of indigenous species has begun. In-
kind services and materials have been con-
tributed. And the Museum Directors have com-
mitted funds to be set aside toward the project’s

completion.

NOW, we hope YOU will also envision this
endeavor as one you'd like to invest in by helping
to underwrite it’s costs. WE NEED $3500!!
Several gifts and memorials have already planted
the seeds for growth in this garden. PLEASE
MAKE OUR GARDEN FLOURISH!!}!

YES!! I'd like to help Priest Lake Museum’s ‘NATURE GARDEN’ become a reality!!

-

Donors of $100 or more are eligible to be listed on a plaque at the ‘Garden’ entrance. A
special area on this plaque for memorials will hold loved ones in beautiful perpetuity.

1 CAN GIVE: $§ Make check payable to Priest Lake Museum
Association, cfo Treasurer, 423 Indian Creek Bay, Coolin, ID 83821.

NAME:
ADDRESS:
CITY:

STATE: ZIP:
PHONE: ( )
Print name exactly as you would like it to appear on plaque:

|

(cannot exceed spaces)

If memorial, please send us the name for whom memorial is given, using form below.

THANK YOU!

e e e e e e

factors who lightened our load with generous
monetary contributions and in-kind gifts of
time, talent and goods:

J. Douglas Bruse Maty T. Moss
Clearwater Landscaping Don Pratt

Sylvia Danforth Betty Schroebel

Ann Ferguson Dean and Judy Showers
G.G. Fisher Fred and Lillian Stejer
Lois Hill Carol Urquhart
Hulett Printing U.S. Forest Service
Lyle and Regina Manser Employees

Bob McCarthy

Tom and Marita McDonough

Art Moore
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The Magic of
Outdoors

Do some of us forget the charm and wonder of an

outdoor presentation at our own Luby Bay?
Have we forgotten the experience of the clean,
crisp air; the smell of the forest and water; lis-
tening to the wonders of nature told by someone
who overflows with wisdom and enthusiasm?
Even to watch the
audience soaking up
new knowledge,
catching the spirit of
the presenter is such a
wonder and it all hap-
pened at our 1997
Museum Summer

Programs!

The first program was
presented by Beth
Paragamian from
Watchable Wildlife in
Coeur d’Alene, who,
in her clever ‘Sammy
Snag’ costume had the
children captivated when asking them to identi-
fy the creatures she describes. The children
reach into the Snag Knothole and pull out the
stuffed toys representing different animals that
live in snags; such as ducks, squirrels, eagles,
owls and many more. We all gained an appreci-
ation for the snag. Beth also brought two live
birds that live at Watchable Wildlife Center
that the audience observed and even lightly
touched.

The second program with water quality expert,
Glen Rothrock, of the Idaho Department of
Environmental Quality, took on the challenge
of presenting a program to children from three

year olds to high school age and adults.

He gained their interest and active participa-
tion, using highly technical instruments to actu-
ally test water from Priest Lake. Glen’s pictorial
displays were also exhibited at the Museum in
August so visitors could learn from these visual

aids.

The last program was held on a lovely August

evening when Francis Culloyah and Family
entertained an audience of 170 enthusiastic par-
ticipants with traditional dances of the Kalispell
Native Indian Tribe. Their costumes were as
important a part of the dance as the drumbeat
and movements. Francis’ traditional dress is
priceless; with feathers, beads, bells and bright
orange accents. His presence in this grand attire
was overwhelmingly beautiful. All of this put
everyone in the mood of the Indian culture that
Francis eloquently portrayed. His words of wis-
dom and graciousness moved everybody to join
in the final friendship ring; dancing and greeting
one another. It was a very inspiring perfor-

mance.

The public has been especially receptive to our
programs and has asked that our Museum
Summer Programs continue. Let us hear your
ideas for our 1998 Summer Programs!

A Time to
Remember

On September 19 and 20, 1997, eighty-six for-
mer residents of Priest Lake gathered for a

reunion honoring U.S. Forest Service Ranger
(retired) Dan Montgomery. Several friends of
Montgomery also joined in the festivities. The
former residents who were employed by the
USFS at Priest Lake all worked for and with Dan
in the 1960’ and 1970’%s.

On Saturday morning Kent Dunstan, John
Linch and Norgy Asleson (present USFS
employees) conducted a tour of the Ranger
Station and took many on a memory tour as they
strolled by their old ES. dwellings. Next stop on
the route was the Priest Lake Museurn. There
were two families present who had lived in the
log structure when it was listed as Forest Service
Employee housing. In those days whoever had
the privilege of living there had plenty of com-
pany on summer afternoons as wives and chil-
dren gathered to swim and play together. The
group spent over an hour going through the
Museum and were impressed with what the
Museum Association has gathered and dis-
played; especially the U.S. Forest Service exhib-
it. Those attending asked that another reunion
be organized and held in 2002.



Dear
Friends:

Please accept this invitation to become a member

of the Priest Lake Museum and continue to help
preserve and present the historical legacy of this
scenic region. For over seventeen years, the
Priest Lake Museum Association has collected
and documented the rich heritage of the Priest
Lake country. Today the Museum’s exhibits,
photo collection and oral histories educate,

enrich and entertain residents and visitors.

an Isle!

The Museum started with a handful of enthusi-
asts with an idea to protect and share the past
with others. In 1980, they were able to encour-
age 56 Charter Members to donate generously
to support their dream. In 1990, the Museum
opened its doors to the memory of a beautiful
past. By 1991, the membership count rose to
114 members; 1992, 115 members; 1993, 121
members; 1994, 125 members; 1995, 171 mem-
bers and 1996, 206 members!

With our new membership categories, we hope

to capture your interest in order to achieve our

new goal — OVER 400 MEMBERS!!!

Priest Lake’s beautiful islands represent levels of support.

|
|
|
I
|
|
|
1
I T Gold Clubieveereeeeeeeeecosereeeeseeesmsssnssssssssssssssssssesssssessseeenes $500 + I
I ] SHIVEL CIUD oo seeecreeeseeee e sssssssnss s ssssssscesen $400-499 |
L 0 Balitoe ot $300-399 |
l [] KAlISPEIL.vvieieciceeriieiiieirr et e $200 - 299 |
I L] BAGR Mileeeoeoemeerceeeeesesoeosessese e $100-199 1
: L] ROUE MILE e eeeceeee e $50 - 99 :
I L] Toin ISLADAS. oo $25 - 49 I
I L] PaAPOOSE .c.evveveneviiiiiciiiei ettt $1-24 I
: Name :
I Address :
|
| City State Zip |
: Phone :
| Date [ INew | ]Renewal 1
: Additional Donations $ [ ]Restricted | ] General :
: JOIN US!!! :
| PLEASE SEND YOUR CHECK TODAY AND HELP US ATTAIN OVER 400 MEMBERS! |
| Priest Lake Museum ¢ c/o Treasurer ® 423 Indian Creek Bay ¢ Coolin, ID 83821-9706 |
! Priest Lake Museum Association is a 501-C-3 non-profit organization. _:
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